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For more than 60 years, Gwinwood Camp and Conference 

Center in Lacey, Wash. has welcomed Disciples of Christ 

campers from around the Northwest to summer camps.  

While many of the original buildings may have been 

replaced in recent years, the mission remains the same: to 

nurture children and youth  in their faith formation. 

This summer FCC Puyallup will send four campers and 

three staff members to Northwest Region Camps at 

Gwinwood. Please keep all the campers and staff in your 

prayers this summer.  

Through your generous support of FCCôs general fund, the 

congregation is able to cover one-half of the cost of camps 

for our youth.  Our congregationôs financial support of the 

region also helps to provide camp staff and resources. 

Even if you arenôt heading to Gwinwood this summer, you 

are a camp supporter. Thank you! 
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Our Disciples mission is to be and to share the good news of Jesus Christ.  Weôre a pragmatic, active people who 

partner easily with others to make life better for our neighbors.  As a movement for wholeness, we extend Godôs 

welcome to all at the Lordôs Table.  Weôre people who like to ñdoò as we extend welcome and seek wholeness. 

Sometimes, though, we get too busy to pray.  Sometimes we are active in our community out of muscle memory 

(knowing we should and knowing how, but neglecting the ñwhyò).  We get a bit disconnected from God and from each 

other. Eventually our commitment to mission lags. 

In the gospel of Luke, the original disciples cry out, ñLord, Teach Us to Pray.ò Theyôve already been busy preaching and 

prophesying and healing in Jesusô name. Their desire for prayer this far into their ministry reminds us that our motivation 

for action comes from our vital relationship with the living Christ.  Our energy for mission comes from the Spirit of God. 

We are fueled for our mission by a life of communicating with God through prayer. 

The 2013 General Assembly theme, ñLord, Teach Us to Pray,ò calls us to pray deeply for Godôs direction, strength, 

courage, and initiative in mission.  It offers the opportunity for praying communities of Disciples to connect with each 

other as the family of God. 

Oh, Lord, as we move together toward wholeness, teach us to pray. 

A Letter from Our General Minister and President 
AN INVITATION TO ALL DISCIPLES 

Assembly Scriptures  

For Reflection 
The following Scriptures will be the focus 

of Assembly events. 

¶ Luke 11:1 

¶ Saturday: Exodus 33:12-23 

¶ Sunday: Luke 11: 1-4 

¶ Monday: Luke 11: 5-13 

¶ Tuesday: John 21: 15-20 

¶ Wednesday: Luke 10: 25-37 
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With 33 representatives from 17 congregations across the 

region, we once again gathered together for a Common 

Table. The purpose of our gathering was to read and 

discuss several of the resolutions of the upcoming 

General Assembly, to be held July 13-17 in Orlando, Fla. 

Edie Rice-Sauer led us in an opening worship, calling us 

to reflect on our connectedness with one another and the 

unity of body and spirit. 

Michael Kinnamon then "set the table" for our 

conversation reminding us of some important Disciples 

principles including that unity of the church is central to 

Disciples. Our unity comes from Christ and is not 

synonymous with human agreement. We are biblical 

people though we have always understood the need to 

interpret scripture and we think theologically in 

community, in conversation with our each other. 

Regional Minister, Sandy Messick, presented ñHoly 

Manners for Group Conversation,ò reminding us the 

importance of confidentiality, respect, truly listening to 

one another, remembering the importance of being in 

relationship with one another, rather than ñwinningò or 

being ñright,ò remembering that destructive behavior is 

not acceptable, being fully committed to the group, and 

remembering that each of the issues addressed touches 

peopleôs lives. A copy of ñHoly Mannersò in its entirety is 

available by contacting the Regional Office. 

General Assembly Common Table Conversations  
TAMALYN KRALMAN OFFERS THIS REFLECTION ON A RECENT DISCIPLESô GATHERING IN YAKIMA 

As a group, we read and discussed several of this yearôs 

General Assembly resolutions: 

¶ GA-1327 Becoming a People of Grace and 

Welcome to All 

¶ GA-1324 Reflection on Christian Theology and 

Polity, the Christian Doctrine of Discovery, and 

the Indigenous Voice 

¶ GA-1331 Resolution Condemning Drone Warfare 

¶ GA-1326 Resolution Concerning Wage Theft 

¶ GA-1332 Encouraging a Fuller Experience of the 

Holy Land 

Each of these resolutions, as well as others, can be viewed 

at disciples.org. 

It was the consensus of the group that the discussion was 

invaluable and future conversations need to be held 

around our region, both before and after future General 

Assemblies. 

A closing worship was led by Tamalyn Kralman and 

Mary Ann Teeters, focusing on unity and asking Godôs 

Spirit of peace to guide us. 

General Assembly Voting Delegates from Puyallup 
BILL & CONNIE ROBEY WILL TRAVEL TO ORLANDO, FLA. TO ATTEND THE 2013 GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

The General Assembly of the Christian Church 

(Disciples of Christ) meets every two years for 

worship, learning, work and volunteering. Voting 

delegates representing congregations, regions, and 

other church bodies as well as ordained clergy will 

consider resolutions and other denominational business 

as part of the five day gathering. 

Please keep Connie and Bill and all of those attending 

the Assembly in your prayers as they gather in Orlando, 

July 13-17.  

The five Assembly worship services will be live 

streamed. Look for the link for the live video feed on 

www.disciples.org/ga.  
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Turning Wine to Water in Columbia, Missouri 
 

First Christian Church, 
Columbia, Mo, recently 
hosted a "Wine to Share, 
Water for All" event. 
Article is adapted from 
reflections by Rev. Jimmy 
Spear, Associate Minister 
at FCC Columbia. 

 

It was the spring social event at First Christian Church 

(Disciples of Christ) in downtown Columbia, Missourið

an evening for friends to gather for good wine, food and a 

great cause. 

For a traditional 180 year old congregation in an historic 

stone church, for wine to be served at a church event, 

youôd think that Jesus would have to bring it himself. 

Well, Wine to Share, Water for All changed that story for 

the good Disciples in Columbia!  With the story of Jesus 

turning water to wine as a backdrop, they threw a party 

that brought wine back into the story of Disciples helping 

othersðproviding clean water to those in need. 

In its second year, over $1,700 was raised in two hours by 

close to 80 people ranging in age from 21 to 95.  It was a 

unique occasion giving folks the chance to dress up and 

come out for a fun social event not like any other church 

potluck or picnic. 

The event started with the churchôs World Outreach 

Department wondering how they might increase 

awareness and funding for Week of Compassion. 

Someone on the committee noted seeing a fun idea on the 

Week of Compassion websiteðWine to Share, Water for 

All. The whole committee thought getting friends together 

over wine was a great idea!   

But could they invite the congregation?  Could they raise 

money? How was a water project unique to Week of 

Compassionôs mission?   

That was more than a year ago.  Since then, in the spring 

of each year, First Christian Church has hosted Wine to 

Share, Water for All and raised over $3,500 for water 

related Week of Compassion projects. 

The committee approached a local wine wholesaler to 

donate four cases of wine. The pastor, who had an inside 

track on the cooking ability of church people, was able to 

identify 12 excellent cooks in the congregation were  

asked to bring quality appetizers. There was neither 

processed cheese dip nor hot wings at this event.  The 

cooks were most delighted for the challenge of bringing 

their best. Smoked salmon, unique cheeses, skewers of 

marinated vegetables, puff pastry delights, unique deserts, 

and one-of-a-kind dips. Rented wine glasses and classy 

decorations made the evening event a special affair.   

Jazz music and candlelit tables welcomed church 

members and their guests, dressed up for a night on the 

town, to a funky, cool building on the church property.  A 

great selection of wines were tasted and enjoyed, food 

and fellowship were shared.  The event was held from 7-9 

p.m. with a brief word about the cause shared at 8 p.m. 

This year Week of Compassionôs Brandon Gilvin was 

present to share the first-hand story of WoC water 

projects and needs. Last year a Church World Service 

video and presentation on a successful water project in 

Africa was shown. Childcare was offered so parents of 

small children could participate. 

The event encouraged people to donate as they felt called. 

There was a very large glass decanter on the serving table. 

People were invited to offer their donations there 

throughout the evening.   

For First Christian Church in Columbia, having a side 

building on the property that was not the ñchurch 

buildingò made it easy to host a wine event but the 

committee also noted how well this event would work in 

a large home or outdoor setting.  Either way, the people of 

FCC Columbia loved finding a new way to have fun 

raising money for Week of Compassion.  In fact, people 

are already asking when it will happen again! 

http://www.weekofcompassion.org/wine-to-water/
http://www.weekofcompassion.org/wine-to-water/

